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IMPACT STATEMENT 
 
Legislation title:  Update the City of Portland Sustainable Procurement Policy 

(Resolution) 

 
Contact name:  Lester Spitler 
Contact phone:  503-823-1095  
Presenter name: Lester Spitler and Derek Bradley 
 
Purpose of proposed legislation and background information:  
To foster labor peace in city contracts for janitorial, security guard, and laundry services. 
This resolution will require labor peace agreements for all contracts for the above listed 
services, leading to greater stability between contractors and their employees, and less 
likelihood of work stoppages.  This update expands on the city’s sustainable procurement 
policy. 
 
Financial and budgetary impacts: 
There is no direct financial impact. 
 
Community impacts and community involvement: 
This policy will help foster positive working conditions for workers in the fields it applies to.  
Businesses may be required to take additional steps in securing a labor peace agreement, 
but in return will have an ability to guarantee that work stoppages will not occur for the 
duration of the contract.  For people in low-income positions, union involvement helps 
improve wages and benefits. 
 
100% Renewable Goal: 
Although it is incorporated into the sustainable procurement policy this specific resolution 
does not impact the city’s use of energy or pursuit of the 100% renewable goal. 

 
Budgetary Impact Worksheet 

Does this action change appropriations?  
 YES: Please complete the information below. 
 NO: Skip this section 
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